Subject: COVID-19 Close Contact Notice - Masked Quarantine NOT Required

This letter is to inform you that your child was recently in the presence of a confirmed positive COVID-19 case. Close contact is defined as indoor, **unmasked** exposure for more than 15 minutes over a 24-hour period and within 0-6 feet. Based on information reported to us, all parties were wearing face coverings at the time of the exposure.

Per CDPH guidelines (7/12/21), your child is eligible for modified quarantine. This means that they can remain at school if they:

- Continue to wear a mask indoors;
- Monitor for COVID-19 symptoms for fourteen (14) days;
- Surveillance testing is recommended twice weekly during the 10 day quarantine.

If your child develops COVID-like symptoms or becomes sick, you should contact their medical provider so they may be evaluated and get tested immediately.

If you do not have a health care provider, additional testing resources are available at <u>Testing Resources</u> or <u>www.placer.ca.gov/coronavirus</u>. Be sure to let the provider know if you are a close contact to a confirmed COVID-19 case. After receiving test results, we require you to share the results with us so that we can ensure appropriate safety measures are being taken on campus.

Our top priority is the health and safety of our school communities, and we take this responsibility seriously.

Thank you for your cooperation and support in helping us to maintain a healthy and safe learning environment.